

YASC MINUTES

Date: 7/12/2026

Open with Serenity Prayer @ 9:30am

Traditions – Emily

12 Concepts – Karen

Service Prayer – Joe

Just for Today – Jess

Approval/Disapproval of last month's minutes- Minutes Not Approved Roll Call and GSR Reports

	Group Name	Rep.	Avg	New	Lit.	Donation	Reports	Group officers Secretary, Treasurer, GSR, Alt. GSR
1	707 Freedom Group of NA	Karen (GSR)	7-8	0	\$0.00	\$25.00	Thank you outreach for your continued support. We would like to see attendance grow. Thinking about hosting an event to do so. Challenge is getting people to drive that far.	S=Adam T=John S, GSR=Karen S., Alt=Adam
2	A Boy and His Dog	Bobby (GSR)	14	0	\$0.00	\$50.00		S=Joe W., T=Dave M., GSR=Bobby, Alt=Open
3	A New Light	Dave (Rep)	27	0	\$81.50	\$10.00	Need more homegroup members willing to be of service.	S=Dave M, T=Ray P, GSR=Open, Alt=Open
4	Biscuits & Gravy	Jay (GSR)	50-60	3	\$65.40	\$61.00		S=Kevin, T=Kevin, GSR=Jay, Alt=Casey
5	Candlelight	Bailey (GSR)	27	11	\$5.60	\$0.00		S=Open, T=Aleena, GSR=Bailey G., Alt=Cassandra
6	Girls Gone Clean	Josie (Rep)	24	5	\$75.30	\$40.00	Need support from members with clean time. Sundays at 10:30am Women's	S=Josie, T=Bri G., GSR=Shelby C., Alt=Open
7	Gratitude Too	Sean-Michael (GSR)	65	20	\$63.00	\$0.00		S=Jess R, T= Jessi, GSR=Sean-Michael, Alt=Open
8	Instant Gratification	Britney (GSR)	7	1	\$0.00	\$0.00	Still very small meeting and need people to show up.	S=Jacob O., T=Sean-Michael H., GSR=Britney O. Alt=Aubrey Q.
9	Lit on Saturday Night	Joe (GSR)	24	1	\$83.20	\$43.00		S=Open, T=Annette, GSR=Joe, Alt=Emily
10	The Little White Book	John (GSR)	0	0	\$0.00	\$0.00	Refurbished 1300 Prescott St. in Dewey-Humbolt Humbolt public library no homegroup members Thurs 6-7 park behind library	John is everything
11	Living Proof	Jacob (GSR)	25	20	\$23.10	\$0.00	If you have clean time, please come we have a lot of newcomers	S=Carlos C., T=Aleena L., GSR=Jacob O., Alt=Open
12	Loonar Nooner	John (Alt GSR)	16	5	\$42.00	\$142.00	All is well	S=John G., T=Mallory W., GSR=Trent C., Alt=John
13	Lost & found	Vincent (GSR)	Absent					S=Open, T=Stephanie, GSR=Vincent M, Alt=Mike
14	No Matter What	Mychelle (GSR)	15	0	\$30.50	\$20.00	Need homegroup members	S=Chuck, T=Jessica, GSR=Mychelle, Alt=Open
15	Recovery Girl Gang	Cassidy (GSR)	22	1	\$104.70	\$40.00		S=Brean, T=Gabby, GSR=Cassidy, Alt=Veronica
16	We can and we will	Tom (Alt GSR)	10	1	\$0.00	\$0.00		S=Tommy, T=Chris, GSR=Janet, Alt=Tom
17	We Do Recover	Paul (GSR)	31	3	\$17.50	\$20.00	Need Home Group Members	S=Open, T=Paul M., GSR=Paul M., Alt=Open

Note: 16_ of 17_ GSRs are present. Quorum was /-was not established

YASC MINUTES

Officer Reports:

Chair – Kevin:

Talked about several groups currently need additional support, and I try to attend when I am able. I planned to attend the We Do Recover meeting, but I was asked to assist with H&I instead. I will continue making an effort to support the other groups, including the new meeting that is starting. I appreciate everyone's service and recognize that I cannot do this without everyone's support.

Vice Chair – Annette:

Nothing today.

Treasurer – Jessica C.:

Starting Balance: \$, **Income:** \$, **Expenses:** \$, **Ending:** \$, **H&I:** \$ - (\$400 monthly budget), **PR:** \$- (\$225 left of We Do Recover budget)

I'm still here to serve as treasurer and I'm here to train and help out. I'll still be available at the turn of the year.

Vice Treasurer – Josie:

I will be moving to Tucson, so this will be my last Area meeting. I am sad to be leaving and want to thank Jessica for her love, support, and everything she has taught me. I plan to take what I have learned with me to the Area meeting in Tucson. I will return to visit the NA community, and I am grateful for the opportunity to serve the Area Service Committee. Please take back to your homegroups that volunteers are needed.

Secretary – Jess R:

Please make sure I receive your GSR reports, subcommittee reports, and any motions that are submitted today. I apologized for how late the minutes were. Thank you! And thank you for letting me be of service.

RCM1 – Mo:

Good morning Yavapai area committee.

I attended the future of narcotics anonymous event in Casa Grande last month. It was very well attended and there were speakers from all the areas except for one. It was a very healthy turnout. The upcoming regional delegate asked if we would be willing to host this event next year in Yavapai area. If this area is interested in hosting this event next year I will find out the particulars in reference to room size that would be needed. The event was held at the Salvation Army center in Casa Grande and it was a little crowded there.

The incoming chair for regional H. and I, is requesting help in filling positions on that committee.

Regional service committee is next Sunday, and it is a hybrid event that is the only time that they will be meeting in person this year. We will be going through a lot of the service resumes that were submitted last month for region. I will be attending via zoom.

In loving service
Moina Bey

YASC MINUTES

RCM2 – OPEN

No report.

IS OPEN WOULD BE ABLE TO LEARN UNDER MO PLEASE TALK TO HOMEGROUP MEMBERS

Literature – Carlos: Sales: \$591.80 / H&I purchase on budget: \$
/ PR on Budget: \$

Order #1067030 for \$679.73 was received in full.

Subcommittee Reports

ACTIVITIES CHAIR: OPEN

Summary:

The Activities Chair position is currently open. Members discussed the need for someone or a group of members to step up and continue planning Area activities, particularly the Unity Day Campout scheduled for September 18–20. The campground has already been booked, but additional planning, volunteers, and clarification regarding funding and cancellation deadlines are needed. Several members offered to help organize the event, and the group discussed taking the request for support back to the homegroups.

The Activities Chair position is now open. A group of members may need to come together to temporarily fill the position and continue planning activities. We have the Unity Day Campout coming up, so please take this information back to the groups and ask whether anyone is willing to step up. Support will be available from Area. Never alone, never again. At this time, we do not have information regarding building rentals or other activity-related expenses.

John: Does Area have access to the storage unit? What supplies do we currently have?

Bailey: I do not believe we had anything fully planned or in progress. Regarding the Unity Day Campout, Shawna initially appeared to be in favor of canceling it, but the consensus was to continue with the event. We have all had to wing it before. My plan would be to focus on the Unity Day Campout until someone steps into the Activities Chair position. The campout is scheduled for September 18–20, and the campground has already been booked. I previously sent the financial numbers from the last campouts I helped organize, and I can review those again. I could write a motion requesting approval for a specific amount if Dave, Kevin, and I are going to work together on the campout. We would need to submit that motion today if we want to request funding.

Dave: We need to determine whether we must request a refund from the campground now or within the next month.

Kevin: I want to point out that this event has been happening since 1989. Let's make it happen.

Dave: Our beginning balance is currently low compared to the amount of money that may need to be spent. I will find out the cancellation deadline and whether there is a penalty. The cost is approximately \$240.

John: If we are going to make this happen, I do not think the responsibility should fall on only three people. Can we announce it at the groups and ask for volunteers to help pull this off? Who should be listed as a contact person?

Kevin: All three of us can be listed as contacts.

Bailey: We have worked together on this event several times. I have a full list of service positions that will need to be filled. If we want to move forward, we need to make a decision and begin planning now. We also need to vote on whether we are going to continue with the campout. We likely will not need the funding until closer to the event.

John: I can help with this. I have a significant amount of experience organizing the campout.

H&I CHAIR: Mark: Bailey read report.

YASC MINUTES

H&I VICE CHAIR: Bailey:

Summary:

The H&I Vice Chair reported that the panels currently being filled are going well, but H&I continues to experience a severe lack of participation. The StoneRidge commitment was canceled, and the Decision Point panel will now occur every other week. More volunteers are needed for jail, juvenile, and treatment center panels, particularly members who are eligible to receive facility badges. Bailey offered to provide individual orientations and encouraged members to commit to even one panel per month. Members also discussed recruiting at community events, contacting other Areas for suggestions, and whether panels should continue requiring two members.

The panels that are being filled are going well. We have had some issues with the Life on Life's Terms commitments. Mark is unable to attend this month because of work.

We are experiencing a severe lack of participation in H&I. We voted to cancel the StoneRidge panel, and Decision Point will only be held every other week. Canceling panels does not help us fill commitments, and the lack of participation makes me question whether I want to run for Chair again. Burnout can happen. Even committing to one panel per month would help.

We currently have only three members available for the jail panels, and we need more people for juvenile commitments. Hopefully, we can get members approved more quickly. We especially need members who can obtain facility badges. We also still need help filling treatment center commitments.

The next orientation will be held July 29 at Frannie's. I am also willing to meet with members individually and provide orientation wherever it is convenient. If you want to become involved, I will come to you. I can be reached at 928-710-6484.

Karen: Are the panels primarily in facilities for men, or are there opportunities for women as well?

Bailey: Most of the facilities are co-ed. The jail panels are the main exception.

Josie: I completed orientation a couple of years ago. Do I need to complete it again? I can take a couple of panels this month, and I have already completed a shadow panel.

Bailey: Members should not wear clothing containing political or religious messages. Clothing should also be appropriate and not overly revealing.

Kevin: Regarding the lack of participation, have you contacted other Areas to ask how they handled similar situations?

Dave: I would like us to consider allowing one person to conduct a panel rather than requiring two people.

Bailey: We discussed that option within our Area and did not believe it was a good idea. Mark was the only person in favor of it. Part of a panel member's responsibility is making sure the other member is following H&I guidelines. We also did not want to pick and choose which members could enter a facility alone. It could create a situation where certain people are allowed to go alone while others are not.

Kevin: What if we explore all available options and speak with other Areas about what has worked for them?

Bailey: I reached out through the Arizona H&I Facebook page. In some facilities requiring badges, one person may conduct a panel alone, but those individuals have typically been serving at those facilities for a long time. Our committee feels safest when two members enter a facility together.

Mo: H&I has a table at an event I attend, and they recruit at every event. We could set up a table explaining what H&I is and talk with members about becoming involved. We could also attend events outside of our own Area activities.

John: Ten percent of the members doing 90 percent of the service work has always been an issue.

Encouraging people to become involved is difficult, but that does not mean we stop trying. We also cannot set our expectations too high because they may not be met.

YASC MINUTES

PR – Guy (Absent so someone else provided a brief report)

Report: Guy was unable to attend. Vince is working on getting the phone line cleaned up and updated. The Summer Institute will be held next week in Flagstaff. Trent will be attending with another member. It is a three-day event for mental health professionals, and we will have a PR booth there.

MERCHANDISE CHAIR: OPEN – PLEASE ANNOUNCE AT HOMEGROUPS

No report.

OUTREACH: Susie:

6/21/26 – We went to Instant Gratification.

7/02/26 – We went to 707 Wickenburg meeting

7/10/26 – We went to We Do Recover

Participation in Outreach has been down. In the beginning, we had 6-9 people going at a time and it was great! It is really fun when you get a big group to go. We are going to Jerome on July 24th. We have room for one more in our car. It is a lot of fun. If interested my number is: 928-208-1783.

Next subcommittee meeting: 8/8/26 at 12:00pm at Red Robin. We plan on the next quarter's worth of meetings we are going to attend. You can help us plan and can plan on dates that you know you are available on. We might be planning dates you can't go! I would like to get more people involved. This commitment gets me out of myself and out of the pity party I love to be in. Thank you for letting me be of service!

NACONA: Josh: No Report

~ TOOK BREAK ~

Note: 15_ of 17_ GSRs are present. Quorum was ~~was not~~ established

OLD BUSINESS:

Summary:

The committee discussed a missing \$50 PR rent check issued to Treehouse. Because the check was never cashed and may have been lost, another payment will be arranged without placing a \$35 stop payment on the original check.

Jessica: Regarding the PR rent check to Treehouse, Trent contacted me and confirmed that the check was never cashed. The assumption is that it was lost. Trent asked me to issue another payment and stated that if the original check is found, Treehouse will not cash it. I trust the people at Treehouse to honor that. Dave suggested that I send the \$50 to him through Zelle, and he will provide the payment to Treehouse in cash. This would resolve the issue without paying the \$35 stop-payment fee.

John: I also trust the people at Treehouse not to cash the original check if it is found.

YASC MINUTES

NEW BUSINESS:

Oxford House Fundraiser Flyers and NA Involvement

Summary:

The committee discussed whether flyers for an Oxford House fundraiser should be distributed at NA meetings and whether PR should attend the event. Members recognized the benefit of supporting the women's and children's house but expressed concerns about NA's traditions and involvement with outside organizations. The general consensus was that the event could be supported personally, but flyers should be distributed after the meeting rather than as an Area or NA-sponsored activity. Any official NA participation should be coordinated through PR.

John: A woman from Oxford House asked me to distribute flyers for an event supporting the women's and children's house.

Kevin: Could we have a PR booth at the event?

John: We would need to contact the organizers and ask.

Jessica: The woman facilitating the event is my sponsee, and she has put a significant amount of work into organizing it. She is trying to raise money to help with the house rent. Because the house currently has a low number of occupants, the women are having to pay more than usual. Splitting the full rent between only a handful of women has been difficult and has placed a financial burden on them.

Sean-Michael: As an Oxford House alumnus, I understand that Oxford House is not affiliated with NA. However, residents are strongly encouraged and often required to participate in a 12-step program. Oxford House has been supportive of NA, and there is a sense of camaraderie between the two. I want to remain mindful of our traditions and principles, but I also believe this could be an opportunity to connect with people and provide information about NA while they are at the event.

Mo: I do not believe this is related to NA because it involves an outside organization. When considering the traditions, we do not promote outside organizations. I understand the relationship with Oxford House, but I also question why Oxford House is not providing additional support to the residents. Allowing these flyers at an NA meeting could be similar to distributing information about an AA event during an NA meeting.

Bailey: It may be more appropriate to distribute the flyers after the meeting.

Karen: I agree with Mo. When an outside organization wants NA to participate in an event, I believe it should be coordinated through PR so it is handled properly. This prevents individual members from appearing to represent NA or the group without authorization.

Bailey: I believe the intent was simply to get the information out, not to make it an Area-sponsored event.

Mo: I believe supporting the event is a good thing, but it should be done outside of NA activities.

Unity Day Campout Planning and Budget

Summary:

The committee discussed moving forward with the Unity Day Campout at Mingus Mountain on September 18–20. Members reviewed previous expenses and income, discussed a proposed budget of up to \$2,500, registration costs, treatment center discounts, merchandise, event insurance, and ways to begin collecting registrations. A planning meeting will be held on Zoom on Sunday the 19th at 1:30 p.m. Annette will distribute the meeting information, and Bailey circulated a volunteer sign-up sheet. Members were asked to take the information back to their homegroups and encourage participation and service.

Kevin: The Unity Day Campout will be held at Mingus Mountain. Anyone interested in helping can contact Bailey, Dave, or me.

Sean-Michael: From what I heard earlier, our finances may be limited, but we are still hoping to move forward with the campout. Would it be helpful to take this back to the groups and pass a second basket specifically for Unity Day donations?

John: I think that is a good idea. Do we have the expense totals from last year? We had to request additional money because food prices increased.

YASC MINUTES

Bailey: The total expenses were \$2,472 in 2024 and \$2,192 in 2023. The two Areas reimburse the total amount spent and then split any remaining income. Verde Valley generally spends a little less than we do. I need to confirm whether event insurance was included in those totals. Insurance is usually around \$204, although the cost may be different this year. When the campout is well attended, it can generate thousands of dollars for each Area.

Jessica: Before the September Area meeting last year, Activities received \$1,800. At the October Area meeting following the campout, the reported income was well over \$4,000.

John: The campout has always generated significant income. I remember organizing it when Area only had \$700 in the bank, and the income from the campout helped carry us through the year. We just need to make it happen. I have faith in us.

Mo: We do not have another activity scheduled before the campout.

Jessica: Based on the financial report, our ending balance should be more than \$4,000.

Mo: Members have not yet had an opportunity to begin paying or registering for the event.

Joe: The flyer does not include registration information. What is the anticipated registration cost?

Bailey: Registration will likely be between \$40 and \$50.

John: We need to prepare flyers so we can begin generating registrations and income.

Bailey: Do people want to attend the campout this year?

Area Members: Yes.

Joe: Would the \$50 registration cover the entire weekend? How will registration work for treatment centers?

Bailey: We usually contact treatment centers ahead of time and work out an arrangement with them. They generally receive a discounted rate because the priority is helping them attend.

Joe: A large number of campout attendees usually come from treatment centers.

Annette: It sounds like we need to hold a committee meeting to review the details. I may need a couple of weeks before I can fully participate. Does someone have time to organize a meeting, possibly through Zoom? Someone will need to take ownership of coordinating it.

Kevin: Would Sunday the 19th work?

Bailey: We first need to decide whether we are officially moving forward with the campout. Are we going to vote on it? We could discuss approving a budget of up to \$2,500 for Activities.

Kevin: We can meet next Sunday, the 19th, at approximately 1:30 p.m. We can still hold the meeting even if Verde Valley is unable to attend.

Joe: Instead of requesting one large amount, could we request a portion this month and the remainder next month?

Bailey: We would only be approving the overall budget at this time. We would not request all of the money today. Verde Valley will also be asked to contribute.

John: I do not think we need to pass a second basket. We primarily need to begin collecting registrations.

Kevin: Does everyone want the planning meeting to be held through Zoom?

Discussion: Dave usually creates the flyers but had already left the meeting. A member suggested contacting him by text.

Unknown Member: Will there be preregistration for the event?

Annette: Preregistration occurs before the event. Registration at the event is usually approximately \$5 more.

John: Will merchandise be available?

Kevin: We have a hoodie design template that can be used.

John: A T-shirt could possibly be included with preregistration.

Jessica: T-shirts can be expensive.

John: They may not be as expensive as expected.

Kevin: The design template was intentionally kept neutral so it can be reused each year.

Bailey: Shawna reported that Verde Valley has been preapproved for a budget of \$1,500 and can request additional funds if needed. They usually spend approximately \$1,200. She will be leaving for vacation on the 18th but will try to attend the Zoom meeting on the 19th. She wants Verde Valley's responsibilities to be clearly established and would also like to schedule future planning meetings. Verde Valley supports moving forward with the campout.

Kevin: We will work through the details during the Zoom meeting on the 19th. Annette will send out the meeting information.

YASC MINUTES

Bailey: I am circulating a sign-up sheet so anyone willing to help with the event can provide their contact information.

Annette: A waiver would require everyone to sign an agreement stating that NA cannot be held responsible if they are injured. Event insurance would provide protection if something happened to one of our members. Spending approximately \$200 to protect our members seems worthwhile.

John: Requiring everyone to sign a waiver sounds difficult to manage.

Josie: It could be especially difficult when treatment centers attend.

Kevin: Event insurance sounds like the better option.

Annette: I am working with the insurance company to determine whether the policy can be changed to cover both indoor and outdoor NA events.

Mo: The current policy does not cover outdoor events.

Annette: The cost of event insurance could also be divided between our Area and Verde Valley.

Kevin: Members often step up during the campout and ask how they can help. I believe this will be a great event.

Bailey: The September Area meeting is only three days before the campout. We will likely need to request the necessary funds during the August Area meeting.

Annette: The budget request could state that funds will be provided as needed. The committee can work with Jessica to receive the money when expenses arise.

Kevin: **Please take this information back to your homegroups and emphasize the importance of stepping up for events like this.** It is a great opportunity to be of service.

MOTION/IDEA

Date: 7/12/26

Motion/Idea: Approve 2500 for the Unity Day Campout -
can be made in multiple payments. Insurance
will be paid off the card. ~~then rest in cash~~
by September Area

Intent: To continue our annual event!

Name: Bailey G - Candlelight GSR Seconded by: Jacob G. Living proof GSR

Passed: _____ Failed: _____ Chairperson: _____

NACONA Campvention and Convention Registration

Summary:

Mo provided an update on the NACONA Campvention scheduled for August 20–23. Area equipment, including the grill, coolers, and games, has been requested for the event. Registration and hotel reservations remain low, although attendance often increases closer to the event. Volunteers are also needed to assist with the hospitality room and food service throughout the weekend.

YASC MINUTES

Mo: The NACONA Campvention will be held August 20–23. I requested to use the Area grill, coolers, games, and other supplies that will be needed for the event. I hope to pick everything up the week before, and I have access to a trailer to transport it.

We currently have only four people registered. I understand that many people may arrive without registering ahead of time, so we will likely wait to purchase most of the food until attendees begin arriving. We will be serving a significant amount of food throughout the weekend, and there will also be several great speakers. Registration for the NACONA Convention is also very low, and only a small number of hotel rooms have been reserved. However, registration and room reservations are usually low at this point. I sometimes question whether conventions are the best use of NA funds because they are expensive, and that money could potentially be used in other ways to help save lives.

A volunteer sign-up sheet for the hospitality room will be posted on the website. We do not currently have a Hospitality Chair, but there will still be a hospitality room, and we will need members to sign up and help.

OPEN FORUM:

Service Participation, Burnout, and Carrying the Message

Summary:

Members discussed declining participation in homegroups, H&I, and Area activities, along with the risk of service-related burnout. The discussion emphasized supporting one another, continuing to do the necessary footwork without trying to control the outcome, and ensuring that activities remain focused on carrying the NA message and supporting the Fifth Tradition.

John: I have been doing this for a long time, and over the years, I have seen a lot. A couple of people recently approached me at BnG about the need for more participation. Almost every group needs additional homegroup members, and H&I is close to dissolving because of the lack of support.

_____: I participated in H&I twice last week. Stephanie has not been around because she is dealing with family issues and doing what she needs to do as a person. I was also asked to watch my eight-year-old grandson. We have been through periods like this before.

Please do not allow yourselves to burn out. Do not put yourselves in a position where service becomes overwhelming. We need to continue showing up for one another. Every year I have attended the campout, I have found a way to be of service, and we have always made it work. Please, for God's sake, do not burn yourselves out.

Mo: I have been thinking about this as well. I think about the natural ebb and flow of participation. There are times of the year when many people are showing up, and then there are times when participation decreases. We can plan the event, but we cannot plan the outcome. The outcome is in God's hands. Our responsibility is simply to continue doing the footwork.

John: We often discuss activities and money, but the most important question is whether what we are doing supports the Fifth Tradition and helps carry the message. We need to remain mindful of attraction rather than promotion. Activities can help attract people to the program and create opportunities for members to connect. It all comes back to the Fifth Tradition.

Close Meeting: 1st – (Sean Michael – Gratitude Too) 2nd – (Joe – Lit on Saturday Night)

YASC MINUTES

Financial report

7/12/2026

Income	
Description	Amount
Donations	451.00
Literature [Cash]	591.80
Literature [Check]	
Activities [Cash]	
PayPal Transfer	
H&I Merchandise	
NACONA	
Total:	1,042.80

Expenses	
Description	Amount
Regional Donation	<250.00>
Literature	<679.73>
Printing Supplies	<325.04>
Storage	<111.93>
PR Rent [Check]	
Rent	20.00
PR Event in Flagstaff	<352.05>
Total:	20.00

Donations		
Groups	Representative	Amount
707 – Wickenburg	Karen	25.00
A Boy and His Dog	Bobby	50.00
A New Light	Dave	10.00
Biscuits & Gravy	Jay	61.00
Candlelight	Bailey	0.00
Girls Gone Clean	Josie	40.00
Gratitude Too	Sean-Michael	0.00
Instant Gratification	Britany	0.00
Lit on Saturday Night	Joe	43.00
Little White Book	John	N/A
Living Proof	Jacob	0.00
Looner Nooner	John G.	142.00
Lost & Found		
No Matter What	Mychelle	20.00
Recovery Girl Gang	Cassidy	40.00
We Can We Will	Tom	0.00
We Do Recover	Paul	20.00
Total:		451.00

Floating Budgets	
Description	Amount
H&I	
PR	352.05
Total	352.05

Final Balance	
Description	Amount
Starting Balance	3,421.59
Income	1,042.80
Expenses	20.00
Ending Balance	4,444.39
Deposit	1,022.80